
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 23 September 2004 

17. SWANNS ROAD TRAFFIC IMPROVEMENTS 
 
 The Board considered a report seeking its approval for parking restrictions and a “Give Way” control in 

Swanns Road. 
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1. To approve the parking restrictions set out in clause 1 of the Traffic Engineer’s report. 
 
 2. That a “Give Way” sign be placed against Swanns Road at its intersection with Avonside Drive. 
 
 3. That a painted “flush median” be installed in Swanns Road. 
 
 4. That two lanes be marked on the Swanns Road approach to Stanmore Road to separate the left 

turning traffic from the straight through and right turning traffic. 
 
 5. That the safety aspects of these improvements be reviewed after 12 months following 

installation. 
 
 


